

info@familytreatment.ca

Box 84, Fort Alexander, MB

R0E 0P0

(204) 367-2172 1-866-329-0736

April 2, 2021

Fellow Community Members/Stakeholders/Colleagues:

RE: MMPHL ANNUAL GENERAL REPORT FOR 2019-2020

Mikaaming Mino Pimatiziwin Healing Lodge Inc. (MMPHL) is pleased to provide you with a copy of our Annual General Report for the April 1, 2019 to March 31, 2020 fiscal year.

Normally, we would have had an Annual General Meeting where our Board and Senior Managers would summarize the report and we'd have food and entertainment; however, due to the current COVID-19 Pandemic we are unable to have any gatherings. Please be informed also that the appointment of the auditors for the 2020 – 2021 fiscal period will be completed by a motion at a regular scheduled MMPHL Board of Director Meeting.

Our staff and managers miss the participants and hope to have the families back into our Healing Lodge by mid-year (2021), subject to the country's handling of the pandemic. We urge all our First Nation and Inuit community members, stakeholders, and colleagues to please stay safe during these challenging times.

If you would like to comment on our report, please feel free to reach out to me via email at director@familytreatment.ca or our Treatment Manager @ tmanager@familytreatment.ca.

Sincerely,

Bernalda Robinson, CAPA

Executive Director

BR/